
1  

 

Making a Difference 
Harvey Browne Memorial Presbyterian Church Newsletter 

May 2023 

In this Issue  
Page: 
 

1  Pastors Note 

2  May Birthdays 

2  Worship Schedule 

2  Prayer List 

3  Callings & Transi-

tions 

3  Alonzo Johnson 

3  Deacons Corner 

3  PW Birthday Lunch 

4  HBYouth & Families 

4  VBS 

5  Confirmation Class 

5  Service Saturday 

6  Book Clubs 

6  Congo Schools 

7  PW Furlough Home 

7  Newsletter Change 

7  CWU Friendship 

Day 

8  Music Ministry 

8  Easter Thank You 

9  Meet Mission Co-

workers 

9  Adult Mission Trip 

9  Mission Opportunity 

10 Preschool 

10  Louisville Master 

Chorale Concert  

10 May Grocery Cart 

11 May Calendar    

12 Staff Contact Info          

 

 Maybe it’s that it’s finally springtime…or that Pentecost is this month…
whatever it is, I am feeling excited about our church. In fact, I’m feeling down-
right evangelical about it. This church is such a beautiful expression of the Body 
of Christ here in Louisville. The people here are warm and welcoming, thought-
ful and heartfelt; they don’t shy from questions yet have a deep bedrock of faith 
guiding them. And above all, the people here are genuine. Nothing fake or pre-
tentious. Just caring folks seeking deep relationship with God and one another. 
In my opinion, this world could use more places like Harvey Browne.  
 
A 2012 study from Barna Research Group says that, across denominations and 
church traditions, six in ten young people will leave the church or take an ex-
tended break starting at age 15. That’s 60% of the young people currently being 
raised in church, coming from strong families of faith. 60% will leave.  
 
Why? They feel that church is isolationist, demonizing everything not officially 
“Christian.” They also feel church exists in a bubble, never addressing real, 
pressing issues. A large number of young people are turned off by a perception 
that church is anti-science, and a majority feel that churches are segregated and 
lack diversity. And finally, while a quarter of young people have serious doubts 
they would like to thoughtfully discuss with someone, a third feel that church is 
not a safe place for asking questions or expressing doubt.  
 
But what’s more, these observations do not end with youth. More and more par-
ents of young children choose involvement in secular organizations over reli-
gious ones due to similar fears. For people raised in more fundamentalist tradi-
tions, they often do not realize that there are, in fact, churches where wrestling 
with one’s faith is ok. Where doubt is not demonized and questions are not un-
welcome. The choice seems clear: either stay in church or leave altogether. 
 
Which is why I am feeling so evangelical about our congregation. Again and 
again, people tell me that this place is like a balm for wounds inflicted by other 
churches and traditions; that they love the thought we put into our faith; that peo-
ple here seem strong in what they believe and express it through service and mis-
sion; and that they wish we could get the word out so more folks could find their 
way here. 
 
On May 14th, we will recognize our confirmands during our Sunday worship ser-
vice. Over the past year, they have examined their faith and asked great ques-
tions. Above all, I hope they have received this message: that this church loves 
them, and that their curiosity is welcome here. 
 
What would it be like if we got this word out to our broader community – if we 
were a bit more evangelical about our community of faith? We could always use 
more programs or strengthen certain areas of our church, but I think that we have 
a powerful gift to share with our community: caring folks seeking deep relation-
ship with God and one another.  
 
So, spread the word! You never know who might need this community to call 
home.  
            Christine 

 



2  

 

Sunday Worship Schedules 

Ushers: 
 
May 7 

Anne Hughes* 
Meg Buckner 
Molly Pollock 
Peggy Campbell 
 
May 14 

Bill Bliven* 
Pam Bliven 
Kelly Burke 
Marisue Coy 
 
May 21 

George Creznic* 
Sandy Creznic  
Jane Doehnert 
Becky Evans 
 
May 28 

Jim Rissler* 
Cynthia Hilyerd 
Will Hilyerd 
India Hoddy 

 

 

 

Acolytes: 
 
May 7 

Maddy Fohr 
Ruth Buckner 
 
May 14 

Riley Drake 
 
May 21 

Graham Koenig 
 
May 28 
TBD 
 

Lay Readers: 
 

May 7:  Jeanne Luhr 

May 14: Bob Brown 

May 21: Lynn Cole 

May 28: Scott Blake 

 

PRAYER LIST:  The Wood family on the 
death of Pam’s mother and Gabe’s grandmoth-
er, Sue Moore; Cherry Kelly; Laura Krausen;  
Dennis Cain; Laura Carter; the Barrick Family 
on the death of Josh Barrick; The Presnell fam-
ily on the death of Harvey Browne Preschooler 
Hollis Presnell; Jean Wolph; Abby Hicks, 
granddaughter of Jean Wolph; Norman Spratt; 
Allan Mears, father of Cynthia Hilyerd; Chris-
topher Osborne, grandson of Tom & Diane Os-
borne; MarySylvia Thimling, mother of Cheryl 
Granger; Gretchen Micka; Jim Frazer, brother-
in-law of Laura Carter; Jeff Cusick, son of 
Jackie Cusick; John McClure; Christina Davis 
(daughter of Billy Davis); Diana (daughter of 
Skip & Edith Light).  
 
MISSION CO-WORKERS: 
Betsey & Eric Moe, Tyler, Rochelle & 
Mphatso Holm, Jeff & Christie Boyd, Dr. Lar-
ry and Inge Sthreshley 
 
PRESBYTERIAN CHAPLAINS: 
Jenny Edlin, Marie Ellis, Annica Gage, Jen-
nifer Gingerich, Amy Helwig, Robin 
Hogle, Jim Martin, Donna Melloan, Gina 
Meester, Cynthia Miske, Kate Pyle, Caroline 
Wood, Jessica Gibo, and Erin Veliquette  

HB Prayer List 

* Head Usher 

 Al Pollock 
 Linda Henderson 
 Sara Ritchie 
 Barb Graas 
 Carol Clarke 
 Aaron Krausen 
 Hayden Krausen 
 Kevin Gilman 
 Zach Budd 
 Jane Uhling 
 Jack Ganzer 
 Henry Drake 
 Rachel Hunt 
 Bruce White 
 Run Thang 
 Barb Davis 
 Pam Glaze 
 Allison Jarvi 

 Bill Bliven 
 Adam Faris 
 Jennifer Widmayer 
 Kathleen Mayfield 
 Taylor Stewart 
 Jean Wolph 
 Bill Harrod 
 Kitty Boswell 
 Bob Smith 
 Allison Lockhart 
 Emma Graybeal 
 Annabel Grogg 
 Ann Burge 
 Tim McCallister 
 Kathy Darby 
 Kelly Burke 
 Aidan Ritchie 
 Shirley Sullivan 

Portia Brittain 
Jane Curneal 
Peggy Mastropaolo 
Graham Koenig 
India Hoddy 
Emily Smith 
Iona Moore 
Jean Young 
Thomas Jordan 
Kim Harrod 
Scott Scheynost 
Sandy Smith 
Jane Dyer 
April Davenport 
Gary Faltin 
Mary Davenport 
Scott Casson 

May Birthdays! 
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Installation of new Elders, Deacons and Trustees will 
be Sunday, May 7th during the 10:30 worship service. 
All new Deacons are expected to attend. 
 
Board of Deacons members Lynn Cole and Lynn 
Overstreet will rotate off in May and Deacons; Kathy 
Darby, Kathy Gardner, Bev Hampton, Edith Light, 
Barb Seewer, Kit Tossmann, and Susan Gilfert will 
also rotate off in May. Thanks to all for your service 
and dedication to this community of faith. Please turn 
your notebooks in to the office when you rotate off. 
 
Board of Deacons 

Deacon’s Corner 
You’re Invited! 
 
Join our Presbyterian Women as we come together for 
our annual Birthday Luncheon on Tuesday, May 9 in 
Eline Hall.  The program will start at 10:30am with 
Lunch at 12:00pm.  The cost of lunch is $10 and reser-
vations are required by May 3; please contact Linda 
Schoolcraft (594-8632) or Diane Osborne (220-3900). 
Make checks payable to Harvey Browne Presbyterian 
Women. All Circles will be attending the luncheon 
and there is no dinner program.  
 
Circles will meet at 10:00am prior 
to the program.  
Circle       Location 
Circle A       209 
Hope Circle      Library 
Circle Miriam    Living Room 
Circle Ruth      208 

PW Birthday Luncheon 

On Sunday, May 7th, we will be ordaining and installing new 
elders and deacons into service. It is an exciting Sunday of 
recognizing both the gifts of these members as well as the call 
God has placed on their lives. We are grateful for their will-
ingness to step into these new roles and their commitment to 
building up the body of Christ here at Harvey Browne.  
 
New to Session this year will be Doug Grogg, who joins 
Becky Evans, Mike Hunter, Hayden Krausen, Lauren Krausen 
and Marcia Lewis, who each have renewed their terms. New 
to the Diaconate are Steve Buckner, Charlotte Craxton, Carol 
Christell, Rebecca Harrison, Justin Harrison, and Molly Pol-
lock. Linda Brantley, Karen Overpeck and Martha Scott are 
joining the deacons, again, for a new term, and Nancy Pollock 
and Bob Smith are joining the Board of Deacons. For Trus-
tees, Dee Pregliasco will begin a new term along with Lance 
Christell. 
 
With these new calls come transitions in our leadership. Both 

Lynn Cole and Lynn Overstreet will be concluding their terms 
on the Board of Deacons. Pam Wood will conclude her time 
with the Trustees, and Kathy Darby, Kathy Gardner, Susan 

Gilfert, Bev Hampton, Edith Light, Barb Seewer and Kit 
Tossmann will rotate off as Deacons. Further, Pam Glaze has 
decided to step down as the chair of the Outreach Committee. 

Each of these have faithfully served in their roles for many 
years, giving of their time and talents to enrich the life of their 
church. We give thanks for their ministries and the gifts they 

have shared here at Harvey Browne! 

Callings and Transitions 
On Pentecost Sunday, May 28th, our church 
will welcome Rev. Dr. Alonzo Johnson as 
guest preacher. A minister and educator with 
over 20 years working experience in congre-
gational, urban ministry, youth ministry and 
academic settings, Alonzo Johnson serves as 
the denomination as the Coordinator for the 
Self Development of People program and 
Convener of the Educate a Child Transform 
the World Initiative.  

Rev. Dr. Alonzo Johnson 
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May 21, 4:00pm - 6:00pm — Youth Meeting 
• The youth will meet to welcome the rising 6th graders to youth group. We will have dinner, games, and 

talk about the summer. 
 
June 5-9, 9:00am - 12:15pm — Vacation Bible School 

• Potty trained 4 year olds through completed 4th grade 

• $10 per child  
 
June 9, 5:30 - 8:00pm — Food Truck Friday  

• HB Pres Parking lot 

• Food, music, fellowship, and fun to celebrate a week of VBS! 
 
June 11, 10:30am — Children Singing in Worship  

• HB Pres Sanctuary 

• The children will sing some of the VBS songs in worship. All are welcome  
 

HB Families & HBYouth 

Children & Youth at Harvey Browne 

VBS Registration is now open! Changemakers VBS will be June 5-9, 2023 from 9:00am - 12:15pm at  
Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church for potty trained 4 year olds through completed 4th grade 
 
We are changemakers! During this week of VBS, we'll learn that everyone can make a difference in the 
world. We'll learn through worship, drama, games, and STEAM activities (science, technology, engineering, 
art, math). 
 
We hope you join us!  
 
Registration is $10 per child 
 
If cost makes attending VBS prohibitive, please contact Katherine Kupar at katherine@hbpres.net 
 
The registration fee can be paid to the church office or at check-in on the first morning of VBS. Cash or check 
is accepted. Please make checks out to Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church. 
 
Additionally, We will host a VBS workday on June 3 from 9:00am-12:00pm at the church, any help is appre-
ciated. For questions contact Katherine Kupar at  
katherine@hbpres.net 
 

Vacation Bible School 

mailto:katherine@hbpres.net?subject=VBS
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We will be hosting a day of service on Saturday, May 20, 
2023.  We have 2 projects that should last about 2 hours. 
 
1. Summer Packs for the Homeless - We will assemble packs 
filled with items that people who are homeless need in the sum-
mer months. This is a great project for people of all ages and 
abilities! Please consider also signing up to bring items to put in 
the packs. Starts at 11:15am in Emory Hall. 
 
2. Cedar Ridge Camp Clean-Up - We will meet at the camp at 
10am to participate in a family friendly cleanup project. Wear 
your work clothes and be prepared to get a great workout! 
We're hoping the weather will be in our favor, but if it isn't, 
people that sign-up for this project can join the Summer Packs 
project. Starts at 10:00am.  
 
If you plan to attend either project and/or wish to donate 
items to the Summer Packs project, please let us know 
through the signup below, email, or phone. 
 
https://hbpres.net/servicesaturday 
 
Feel free to invite family, friends, and neighbors! 

Service Saturday 

Confirmation Class 2023 
In the fall of 2022, confirmation began with a retreat led by Mark 
Hines, the author of new Confirmation curriculum called Com-
missioned to Change the World, Confirmation for the Matthew 
25 Church. This curriculum focused less on membership and 
more on living out the Matthew 25 passage. Along the way, the 
confirmands met with their mentors to explore their faith through 
serving a meal to the Fern Creek Community at Open  Table, 
searching for other ways to serve and love others, and to talk 
through any questions or doubts in their faith. This is a process 
that will continue throughout their life especially during their in-
volvement in the youth group and their faith community. They 
will continue to seek ways that God is calling them to be faithful 
servants.  
 
Confirmation class includes: 
 

• Taylor Stewart, parents Art and Penny Stewart 
• Donovan Hoert and Garrett Hoert, parents Devin and  

Jennifer Hoert 
• Micah Drake, parents Paul and Heather Drake 
• Lia Krausen, parents Robbie and Laura Krausen 
• Worth DeWees, parents Rob and Renata DeWees 

 
This group of young people will be confirmed on May 14 during 
worship. 

Our final  
Wednesday Night 

Dinner of the school 
year will be May 24th. 

There will be no   
children’s choir.  

A huge THANK YOU, THANK YOU!! to 
all of those who came out to make our 
grounds look great in time for Easter. We 
had a wealth of weeds out front, and many 
folks came out to make sure things like great 
in time for our Easter Egg Hunt. In particu-
lar, we want to help the Harvey’s Helpers, 
Tim Miller, Erin Brashear, and our weeders/
mulchers extraordinaire — Jeanne Luhr, 
Gary Luhr, Lynn Overstreet and Jim Lewis. 
They made it happen! Thank you! 

Mulch Madness! 

https://hbpres.net/servicesaturday
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Harvey Browne Book Clubs 
Everyone is welcome whether you have read the book or not.  If you buy your book at 

Carmichael's and mention Bookanalia or Booktalk at Harvey Browne, you will receive 20% off.   

Bookanalia 
 Bookanalia for  
Wednesday, May 17 at 
6:15 in the Session Room 
and via Zoom will be 
Groundskeeping by Lee 
Cole presented by Carolyn 
Deiner. The Kentucky  
author writes about a rela-
tionship that is challenged 
by some clashes in  
cultures in this  novel that 
was a "Read with Jenna" 
selection. All are  
welcome whether you 
have read the book or not. If you buy the book at  
Carmichael's, mention Bookanalia at Harvey Browne 
and receive a 20% discount. 

Booktalk 
Booktalk for Tuesday, 
May 30th at 11:30 in the 
Living Room and via 
Zoom will be West with 
Giraffes by Lynda 
Rutledge. This historical 
novel is a delight as two 
giraffes are driven across 
the county to the San  
Diego Zoo. All are  
welcome to join us  
whether you have read the 
book or not. Bring a sand-
wich and a drink.  If you 
buy your book at Carmichael's, mention Booktalk at 
HBPres and receive a 20% discount. 

Congo Schools 
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This has been a great year for the chil-
dren’s choirs. We had record attendance 
in both choirs and sang and played in 
worship many times as well as present-
ed a Christmas pageant. May 21 will be 
our final opportunity to lead in worship. 
We are preparing 3 anthems, one of 
which will be with the combined older 
and younger choirs, and a prelude on 
hand chimes combined with the Chancel 
Bells. It’s a big finish for a great group 
of children who love being a part of the 
worship service! Thank you parents for 
your commitment and dedication to our 
children’s music program and congrega-
tion for being so supportive of the chil-
dren! 

Children’s Choir 

Thank You Music Ministry Leaders and Participants 
 
We have a dedicated group of people, of all ages, that 
gather weekly to prepare music for our worshipping 
community.  Lent, Holy Week and Easter demand an 
even greater level of commitment.  Thank you  
Children’s Choirs, Chancel Bells, Chancel Choir  and 
Instrumentalists for making our services during this 
time an opportunity for all to deepen their faith and 
find hope in our journey together. 
 
It’s not too late to find your place in one the many  
ensembles we have. And, if you want to make a short 
term commitment, then get ready for Summer Choir 
2023.  Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 4. 
Gonna be great. Come join us. 

Music Ministry Thank You Easter Thank You 

The sharing of a meal is important to our congregation 

and the sharing of bread on Easter morning was an ex-

pression of love from many of you who baked or 

bought bread for our celebration.  Thank you so much! 

The table and basket flowers are always so beautiful 

which is a gift from Peggy Campbell and Scott Blake.  

A special thanks to the PW’s who helped set up and 

clean up, Tim Miller and Erin Brashear, Rev. Kathe-

rine Kupar for the children’s activities, Ben Blake for 

the flower cross, Pastor Christine, the choir and our 

newly baptized for a God filled Easter worship.   

Thank you to all who participated. We are blessed. 

Christ is risen, indeed!  
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You are invited… 
 

LUNCH WITH  
Betsey and Eric Moe  
Our Mission Co-Workers in Guatemala 
 

Thursday, June 22, 2023 11:30-1:30 
Eline Hall, Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church 311 
Browns Lane, Louisville, KY 40207 --  502-896-1791 
 
Guest speaker Betsey Moe 
Musical performance by Eric Moe 
 

Betsey is the Intercultural Encounters Facilitator at 
CEDEPCA (Intercultural Encounters Program of the Protestant Center for Pastoral Studies in Central Ameri-
ca) and will share highlights of the work of CEDEPCA, which designs intercultural encounters with a focus 
on developing relationships.  The Moes help host groups for in-person visits. Eric and Betsey are pictured here 
with two of their three children, Zoey and Owen. 
 

All are welcome.  An RSVP is helpful (LINK https://tinyurl.com/RSVPJune22-2023).  You are invited 
to bring a potluck dish if convenient.   

For more information, please contact Jean Wolph, jcwolph@gmail.com or 502-558-1931. 

Meet Harvey Browne Mission Co-Workers Betsy and Eric Moe 

Adult Mission Trip - October 8 - 14, 2023  
 
Sign-ups are open for the Adult Mission 
Trip and we'd love to have you join us.   
 
We will be going to Buckhorn, KY in 
Perry County and the Buckhorn Children 
and Family Services will host us.  We 
don't know the type of work yet but we 
are sure we can find a place for you, we 
all have our special talents.   
 
There will not be a cost for housing, we 
will share the cost of food and transporta-
tion.  If you can join us please submit 
your name to the church office or contact 
Dave Doehnert.   
 
We're looking forward to serving God 
and the people of Eastern Kentucky. 

Adult Mission Trip 

The Presbytery of Mid-KY plans to assemble Hygiene kits for 
the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance to distribute after disasters. 
Assembly day is May 20, 2023 from 10 AM to 1 PM at Beulah 
Presbyterian Church, 6704 Bardstown Rd.  Donations will be taken 
to Beulah on Monday May 15. The HB Presbyterian Women are 
buying 500 nail clippers to donate. The PDO and Preschool are 
collecting 1” Band-Aids.  If anyone or church group would like to 
contribute please have items at the church by Sunday May 14.  In 
addition to those items these will also be accepted:  toothbrushes 
individually wrapped, unscented wrapped bar soaps, wide toothed 
combs (no picks), washcloths, Hand towels, and zip lock one gal-
lon bags.  There will be a box in the foyer on May 14 for dona-
tions.   
 
More volunteer opportunity 

during that week May 16-18 

from 10-2 will be at Beulah 

sorting and organizing for 

the assembly day.  Get a 

group of friends, family or 

colleagues to help out any 

of these days. 

Mission Opportunity 

https://forms.gle/rSZgirYTFSsw9PEL9
https://tinyurl.com/RSVPJune22-2023
mailto:jcwolph@gmail.com
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YOU ARE INVITED…. 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNUAL MEETING AND DINNER 
Tuesday, June 6, 2023 

6 pm-8 pm 
ELINE HALL AT HARVEY BROWNE 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
311 Browns Lane, Louisville, KY  40207 

  
We invite PWs in the Mid-Kentucky Presbytery to 
send one or more representatives to learn of the Fur-
lough Home’s mission, tradition, and exciting future.  
Enjoy dinner with us and hear Ellen Sherby,  Acting 
Associate Director, Global Connections, Presbyterian 
World Mission Presbyterian Mission Agency, speak 
about Mission Today.  Discover how your PW can 
become involved in this new phase in the life of the 
Furlough Home! 
 
To RSVP:  Email jcwolph@gmail.com or fill out this 
form: https://tinyurl.com/RSVPJune6-2023 (or https://
forms.gle/GVdNpcmQ1haGbuwD7) 
 
For planning purposes, we’ll appreciate your response 
by May 25.  Questions, contact Jean Wolph,   502-558
-1931. 

PW Furlough Home Dinner 

CWU Friendship Day 

The original Fur-
lough Home, a  
refurbished ante-
bellum mansion in 
the  
Crescent Hill area 
of Louisville, was 
funded primarily 
through the 1953  
Birthday Offering. 

Presbyterian Women built a mod-
ern new facility in 1964 on the 
grounds of the Louisville Presby-
terian Seminary, raising enough 
money that the debt was paid off 
in less than a year!  With the sale 
of a portion of the Seminary prop-
erty, this building was recently 
razed.  A new building is 
planned—come learn more about 
it! 

Beginning in June, we will send newsletters by regu-
lar mail to those who 1) are not able to view the 
newsletter online and 2) are not able to pick up a 
printed copy at the church. We are hoping that by not 
having to print so many newsletters, we will save 
money. We are encouraging everyone to view the 
newsletter online if they can. The newsletter is much 
prettier online, since it is in full color, and we can 
save money each month in paper and printing costs.     
 
In the meantime, the church needs to know how you 
would like to receive your newsletter! If you would 
like a mailed copy, or if you plan to pick up a print 
version at the church, please contact the church office 
and let us know how. It is very important for us to 
know how many plan to pick-up the newsletter at 
church so that we can ensure that we are printing 
enough copies. We only need one response per fam-
ily. (If you prefer to view the newsletter online, no 
need to reach out.) 
 
Please let us know your preference by May 15. If you 
do not use email, please call Cheryl in the church of-
fice and tell her how you want to view the newsletter.   
 
Email: cherylgranger@hbpres.net 
Phone: 502-896-1791 

Newsletter Change 

You’re Invited! 
Church Women United May Friendship Day 
 
“Labor with Love -- A Heart to Care” 
 
Saturday, May 20, 10:00am with registration begin-
ning at 9:15am at Harvey Browne Presbyterian 
Church -- 311 Browns Lane, Louisville KY 40207, 
parking in rear of church, entry at rear double doors.  
 
Please join us for a program of worship celebrating 
the friendship and service of Protestant and Catholic 
women in the Louisville community and with women 
who believe in Jesus Christ throughout the World. 
 
Sincerely,  
Beverley R. Hampton, President 
Church Women United in KY 
1611 Spring Drive APT 2F 
Louisville, KY 40205 

mailto:jcwolph@gmail.com
https://tinyurl.com/RSVPJune6-2023
https://forms.gle/GVdNpcmQ1haGbuwD7
https://forms.gle/GVdNpcmQ1haGbuwD7
mailto:cherylgranger@hbpres.net
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Louisville Master Chorale 

The Louisville Master Chorale chorus and orchestra 
will be having a concert on Sunday, May 21 at 3:00 
pm in the Sanctuary. This performance of Americana 
will feature American composers and themes across 
many generations. The focus is on the American 
Landscapes of Freedom, Opportunity and Faith, with 
many meaningful as well as beautiful expressions. 
The 70-minute concert will be an afternoon of explor-
ing and enjoying pieces which reflect America’s his-
tory. Visit www. LouisvilleMasterChorale.org for 
more information and ticketing. Tickets are $25, with 
student tickets at the door for $15.  
  
The program will begin with the Horizon’s Landscape 
and a setting of Forrest’s I Thank Thee God for Most 
This Amazing Day. The Landscape of Freedom fea-
tures Moses Hogan’s iconic setting of The Battle of 
Jericho and concludes with a choral arrangement of 
U2’s elegy for Martin Luther King. After a perfor-
mance of Samuel Barber’s classic Adagio for Strings, 
celebrating the Landscape of Opportunity will present 
beloved works including Randall Thompson’s Choose 
Something Like a Star and Lauridsen’s Sure on this 
Shining Night. Finally, celebrating the Landscape of 
Faith will end with chorus and orchestra in exciting 
settings of beloved hymns including Unclouded Day 
and Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing.   

May Grocery Cart 
The Grocery Cart for May is for the House of Ruth and Hildegard House. 

House of Ruth provides housing and support services 
for people with HIV/AIDS and their families who are 
homeless, at risk of losing their homes, or need finan-
cial help.  
 
Their biggest needs are: 
• Regular size shampoo 
• Deodorant 
• Laundry detergent pods 
• Non Perishable foods 
• Peanut Butter 
• Macaroni and cheese 
• Pasta 
• Tuna 
• Ravioli 
• Rice 
 

Hildegard House provides a home and compassionate 
cares for individuals at the end of life who have no 
loved ones to care for them. 
 
Their biggest needs are: 
• Dishwashing liquid 
• Dishwasher pods 
• Gallon and quart freezer bags 
• Sandwich and snack bags 
• Soft drinks 
• Batteries: 9 volt & AAA 
• Ensure 
• Pudding cups 

Harvey Browne Preschool 

It's so hard to believe our school year is coming to an 
end! Our preschool and kindergarten children have 
grown in their confidence, their friendships, and their 
independence. It's wonderful to be part of their lives 
and we cherish each of them. The preschool staff 
would like to thank the Harvey Browne community for 
the prayers and love shown during some difficult times 
this year. We are so grateful to be in partnership with 
the church and value the relationship the preschool has 
as a mission of Harvey Browne Church.   
 
Many thanks to Rev. Katherine Kupar for providing us 
with wonderful chapel times this year and for making 
our preschool families feel so welcome at churchwide 
events. 
 
Our staff is looking forward to a much deserved sum-
mer break. We'll see you all in August rested and 
ready to embrace another school year! 
 
Gratefully, 
Amy Squires, Director 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 

2 
9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 
7:00-Session Mtg+ 
(Session)  

3 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
12:00- Church 
Women United 
(208) 
◊Wed. Night 

4 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline) 
 
 

5 
 

6 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 

7 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean 
Church Fellowship 
(Eline) 
 
**Called Congrega-
tional Meeting after 
worship** 

8 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 

9 
9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 
10:00-Circle A* (209),  
Circle Ruth (208), Hope 
Circle (Library), Circle 
Miriam (Living Rm.) 
10:30- PW Birthday 
Luncheon (Eline) 
2:00-Outreach Committee 
Mtg*  
6:30—Girl Scouts (209) 
6:30—Personnel Commit-
tee + (Session) 

10 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
12:00- Church 
Women United 
(208) 
◊Wed. Night 
 

11 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline) 

12 
 

13 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
 
 

14 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean 
Church Fellowship 
(Eline) 
11:30-HBTweens
(Emory) 
 

15 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 
11:00-Property 
Committee Meet-
ing (Session) 
4:30-Presbytery 
Mission Commit-
tee+ (Living Rm) 

16 
9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 
2:00– Congregational Life 
Meeting (Living Rm.) 
6:30-Worship and Music 
Committee Meeting 
(Session) 
7:00 

17 
12:00- Church 
Women United 
(208) 
1:00-Blood 
Drive (Eline) 
◊Wed. Night 
6:15 Bookana-
lia+ (Session)  

18 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline) 
 

19 
 

20 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Emory) 
10:00– Cedar 
Ridge Cleanup 
10:00-Church 
Women United 
Friendship Day 
(Eline) 
11:15-Summer 
Packs for 
Homeless 
(Emory) 
 
 

21 
^Sunday Morning 
10:00-Offering of 
Letters (Foyer) 
11:00-Korean 
Church Fellowship 
(Eline) 
3:00-Louisville 
Master Chorale 
Concert (Sanctuary) 
4:00-HBYouth
(Loft) 
 

22 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 
 

23 
9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 
6:30—Girl Scouts (Eline) 
7:00—Christian Education 
Committee Meeting* 
7:00-Welcome Committee 
Meeting (Session) 

24 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
4:00-PW Coor-
dinating Meeting 
+(Session) 
6:15- Wellness 
Program+(Eline) 
◊Wed. Night 

25 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline) 
 

26 
 

27 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Emory) 
 

28 
^Sunday Morning 
10:00-Offering of 
Letters (Foyer) 
11:00-Korean 
Church Fellowship 
(Eline) 
11:30-HBTweens
(Emory) 
 

29 
Harvey Browne 
Closed for Me-
morial Day 
 

30 
9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 
11:30– Booktalk+ (Living 
Rm) 
 

31 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Emory) 
2:00– Finance 
Committee Mtg. 
(Session) 
6:30- Boy Scout 
Troop 315 (Loft) 
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^Every Sunday Morning  
  9:00 - Breakfast  
  9:15 - Choir Rehearsal  
  9:30 - Sunday School ALL Ages+ 
10:30 - Worship+  
  4:00 - Yoga at HB (Session)  

◊Every Wednesday Night  
  5:15 - Dinner 
  6:00 - Children & Youth  
      Activities 
  6:00 - Handbells in Sanctuary 
  6:15 - Adult Bible Study 
  6:30 - Boy Scout Troop 315 
  7:00 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal  

2023 

* - Via 
Zoom/
Online  

+ - In person 
AND via 
Zoom/
Online 

Contact the 
church office 
for links to 
join Zoom.  
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Harvey Browne Memorial 
Presbyterian Church 
311 Browns Lane 
Louisville, KY 40207 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

HBPres Website        www.hbpres.net   |  YouTube              HBPres  |  Facebook             www.facebook.com/hbpres 

HBPres is a community of believers who share God’s grace and an abiding love for Jesus Christ,                                  
seeking to be grown through worship and study, recreation and fellowship,  

service to others and loving care for one another. 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM  |  Church Office Phone: (502) 896-1791   
After-hours pastoral emergency number: (502) 208-8472  |  Harvey Browne Weekday Preschool: (502) 895-2577 

 

Rev. Christine Coy Fohr, Pastor                                                                            christine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Katherine Kupar, Parish Associate for Children and Families                  katherine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Jim Hubert, Co-Parish Associate for Pastoral Care                                             jim@hbpres.net 
Kristy Hubert, Co-Parish Associate for Pastoral Care                                             kristy@hbpres.net  
Larry D. Brandenburg, Minister of Music                                                       ldblouisville@yahoo.com 
Timothy L. Baker, Organist/Assistant Director of Music                               kewlpipes2@gmail.com 
Terry Hargrave, Director of Youth and Mission                                         terryhargrave@hbpres.net 
Beth Brandenburg, Director Children’s Choir                                    bethbrandenburg12@yahoo.com  
Carl Enoch, Sign Language Interpreter 
Amy Squires, Preschool Director                               (895-2577) harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com 
Julie Rousseau, Nursery & Parents’ Day Out Director                         Ext. 119, jrousseau@hbpres.net 
Cheryl Granger, Church Administrator                                        Ext. 104, cherylgranger@hbpres.net 
Tim Miller, Building Manager                                                                 Ext. 112, tmillerhb@hbpres.net 
Grace Graves, Admin. Assistant                                                         Ext. 100, gracegraves@hbpres.net 
Erin Brashear, Maintenance                                                       Ext. 106, erinbrashearhbp@gmail.com 

Pastor & Staff Contact Information 


